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November 1998 Newsletter for The San Luis Obispo County Four Wheel Drive Club
Editor Debbie K.

CPR CERTIFICATION

Date: October 28, 1998
Trailboss: Brad J.
Place: Mike & Sharon G.

Players: Brad, Carrie, & Sara J., Mike & Sharon G.,
Randy& Kathy P., Brian & Jennelle T., Mike &
CatherineA & boys, Debbie K., Darlene & Whitney
M.,

Ann A., Mark B., (did I forget anyone?)

The club would like to thank Brad J. for taking his
time to give the CPR class which was very
informative, educational, and loads of fun.

The players learned adult CPR and Himlick using
video tapes and actual hands and mouth on
experience. Brad supplied the resuscitation
dolls...two of which were in the theme of the month
(Halloween)...dressed in something in the neighbor
hood of the terminator (i.e. No Faces) All
participated...adults and kids alike. Actually the kids
probably did better than some adults.

Brad is going to continue training on November 18,
1998 with first aid training.

WARNING: Mark B. | want you as my partner
again...evil grin

EVERYONE PLEASE COME

FRIGHT NIGHT 1998

Date: October 24, 1998
Trailboss: Brian T.
Place: Lockwood and Miller Jeep Trail

A total of 14 SLO County 4WD club rigs participated in this
years Fright Night put on by Point Mugu 4WD Club, and what a
fine job the club did. The hospitality, friendliness, and great trail
run was much appreciated by everyone.

Leaving Margies at 5Smph with Brian T. in the lead it was an
awesome sight seeing our big group going down the freeway.
(being passed by all.. including a horse trailor and semi)

Arriving early at our destination, checking into the hotel, and
umm well those who were brave enough set up camp. (Lynn S.
and James B. family) The Slo Wheelers large group took off in the
early group...enjoying all the ghouls, spiders, haunted houses, CB
hauntings and the unknown on the trail. Screams were heard
echoing all over the trails... Fun was had by all, the trail wet from
rain (brought on by the presence of Brian or Randy..the final
determination of whose fault that was..never really was resolved),
the dark, and THE ROCK making the trail a 4 wheeling
challenge. Breakfast (Judy J had 2 of them) and the raffle (Brad
J. having to rent a UHaul to carry his winnings home) was great.

A definate must for everyone
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Ted Miles Jeep

offers a 15% discount on all part
(& 10% off accessories like hats)
to club members who present their 1998 Membership Card!

Ted Miles Jeep/Eagle
7380 El Camino Real

Atascadero 466-2411

SLO 4 Wheelers General Meeting Summary November 4, 1998

e President: Ray M opened the meeting and asked the members to be thinking of 4WD causes to which we can donate some of our
funds from 1998.

o Vice President: Mike A, led discussion on an article that appeared in the TT which contained misinformation about "loss" of
National Forest Land to off highway vehicle use. No conclusion was drawn.

e Secretary: Kathy P circulated the roll sheet and agenda, and took notes.
e Treasurer: Judy J, gave a great treasurer's report and provided a copy for members to peruse.

e CAAWDC: Mark B announced that anyone who pays their membership before December 31, will receive 6 months free membership
in the California State Association of Four Wheel Drive Clubs.

e Events: Randy P. Brian T reported on Frite Nite, which had a great turnout of 12-14 vehicles. Brent & Christy M, who had to cancel
out last minute, still won second place in the poker hand, and Brad J won just about everything else in the raffle. Lynn S and Jim &
Cindy B camped at the Gold Hill Campground, and the rest stayed at the Flying J. Next year there will probably be more camping as
the area was much more protected from the cold than the former camping area

Ray reported on the Fall Vehicle Show and it sounded like a nice relaxing weekend.

Randy talked about the Leapin' Lizard which will be our next club run on November 14th & 15th. He plans to Leave Margie's
in San Luis at 9:00 AM on Saturday, the 14th. Richard F is running the event with volunteers, and we hope to run a
checkpoint. Dinner will be served to the volunteers on Saturday night. Camping is at Balanger Canyon off Highway 33, South
and East of New Cuyama. Normally we have to be at our checkpoint before the riders start, so plan a quich breakfast, and a
lunch for Sunday. Please call Randy for more information if you can help.

e Land Use Liaison: Will H, gave no report.

e Membership Director: Dave H was not present, but we still signed up 3 new members.

o NewsletterEditor: Debbie K asks that contrubutions to the newsletter be in to her in a a timnely manner, by Sunday night.

Ways & Means chair: Jennell T and Brian worked the booth at Colony Days. They personally brought in some funds for the Club.

Committee Reports:

e Promotional: Lynn S has shirts and vehicle emblems available for new members.

Safety: Jessie H, was not present, but Brad J gave a repoort on our first CPR class on Wednesday, October 28th,. The first session
was well attended by adults and children. Brad was pleased to see the youngsters participating without hesitation. The second session
will be Wednesday, November 18, and will take about 2 hours. It will again be at the home of Mike and Sharon G.

Scrapbook: Avanette Z brought in the scrapbook. Ava has kept the scrapbook up with current pictures every meeting, and it is filled
with pictures and newspaper articles. Check it out if you haven't seen it!

Social Committee: Christy M circulated the flyer for the Christmas party. She also sold raffle tickets for a CB radio and a Hearst
Castle book and film ticket. There will be other prizes raffled to offset the cost of the dinner. Remember, the nominations are going
to be held at the Christmas Party Meeting!

o Telephone: Kathy didn't call anyone this month, but Joanna volunteered to help with the call list.
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o Virtual Committee: Mark B, has an interactive message thing in the website now. Jenni B left a message asking if anyone is
interested in doing some 4 wheeling on the 15th.

Board of Directors Meeting will be November 19th at Brian and Jennell's

Respectfully Submitted, Kathleen P.

EVENTS

LEAPIN LIZARD Enduro

November 14-15th Ballinger Canyon

Trailboss: Randy P.

Leaving: Margie's 9:00 AM

SLO4WD Club is in charge of one check point for the Enduro on Sunday, clocking and logging times

Dry Camping, Saturday Night Dinner Provided

Be Prepared For EXTREME COLD

FIRST AIDE TRAINING

Wednesday November 18, 1998 6:00
Trailboss: Brad J.
Place: Mike & Sharon G's, home

SLO CHRISTMAS PARADE

Friday, December 4th 7:00

Trailboss: Darlene M.

Meet: 6:00 Parking Lot Chorro & Palm
Decorate your Jeep!

(No Santa Claus's or candy throwing)
Theme: The Night Before Christmas

SLO 4-Wheelers CHRISTMAS PARTY

This Old House San Luis Obispo

Saturday December 5, 1998

Arrive:7:00 Dinner: 7:30
TrailBoss: Christy M
Pre-pay $12.50 Adults $6.25 per child
Choice of: Top Sirloin/Chicken or Pasta .\\_.-/ﬁ

@)

Planned activities

© Member Gift Exchange ($10 max)
@ Canned/Dry Food Gift for Charity
@ Toy Donation for Toy for Tots
© December Club Meeting
®Raffle for Prizes

@ & Lots of FUN & SOCIALIZING
CONTACT CHRISTY M. if you plan on attending,
Note you may attend without purchasing dinner.
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SLO 4-Wheelers CHRISTMAS PARTY

MORE Events / Announcments

= NOMINATIONS are Open for 1999 Board of Directors
If You are Interested in serving a position on SLO County 4WD Club Board Please Let one of the Board
members know

= \oted In As Vice President!
Mike A. Jr.

« Welcome New Members

John & Buzz J.
Chris J.

Dave & Karen S.
Bryan & Angela A.
Troy & Lori J.

= Dec. General Meeting of the SLO County 4WD Club
Will be at the Christams party

= SLO County 4WD Club Board Meeting
Thursday 11/19/98 6:30
Brian & Jennelle T. home

FOR SALE

Contact Dave H.

- Model 20 rear end complete with brakes $100.00

- Five stock Jeep chrome rims and tires $100.00

- Four 31x11.50 Safari RVR's on 15x10 chrome modular rims, 50% tread left $100.00.

FOR FREE & WANTED

Contact Frank S. 544-1154
- FREE: Jeep Seats- 2 Stock and 2 Bucket

- WANTED: Old Style Stock 16" Jeep Wheels

SLO County 4WD Club

ANNUAL CLUB DUES are DUE
Deadline December 31, 1998
Please Send $20 Dues to Membership Director, Dave H._Contact Dave H.or bring to meeting

NOTE: For those Renewing, Dues received by December 31, 1998, 1st 6 months of membership to California Association of 4WD
Clubs, Inc will be paid for by the club

End of November 1998 edition of the SLO 4-Wheeler
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Edited for your web viewing pleasure. Omissions/errors due to editing happen. For actual content see The SLO 4-Wheeler newsletter and the Great job
our newsletter editor, Debbie, has done in its original format. As newsletters are added to this site note: they are for referral and interest - for actual
notices/dates turn to your OFFICIAL SLO 4-Wheeler newsletter. Contact trailboss for event that your interested in. This has been a test.
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